RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS

MEETING OF COUNCIL
February 13, 2023

Mayor O’Callaghan called the City of Union council meeting to order on Monday,
February 13, 2023 at 7:30 p.m.

t Attendance was taken and the following council members were present, Mayor

(’Callaghan, Mr. Bruns, Mrs. Thomas-Roth, Mr. Prunier and Mr. Niemann.

Other City staff members attending the meeting were John Applegate, City Manager,
Denise Winemiller, Clerk of Council, and Joe Moore, Law Director.

Mayor O’Callaghan called for a moment of silence.
Mayor O’Callaghan informed Council Mrs, Oberer is on vacation and would not be
attending the meeting. Mayor O’Callaghan moved that her absence be excused. Mr. Bruns seconded

the motion. All concurred and her absence was excused,

1. | Mayor O’Callaghan asked if there were any additions, deletions or corrections to
the minutes of the January 9, 2023 council meeting. There were no corrections.

. Mr. Bruns moved that the minutes be accepted as prepared. Mrs. Thomas-Roth seconded
the motion. All concurred and the minutes were accepted as prepared.
2. Citizen’s and Visitor’s Comments.

There were no comments.

3. Open Agenda

Mayor O’Callaghan said Jean Kyle resigned last month and he declared her seat open.
Residents who are interested in applying for her seat should submit a letter of interest and
qualifications to the City. The time frame to apply is 15 days from today.

Mayor O’Callaghan said the City’s Easter Egg Hunt is scheduled for April 1¥, and will
start at 10:00 a.m. at the Community Park. There will be lots of eggs with candies and prizes. Any
help from the Council would be much appreciated.
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Mr. Bruns asked if there was a reason to have a second Council meeting in February, Mr.
Applegate said there is nothing at this time. Mr. Bruns then moved that the second council meeting,
February 27", 2023 be cancelled and the next meeting will be March 13, 2023. Mrs. Thomas-
Roth seconded the motion. All concurred and the second meeting in February was cancelled.

Mr. Prunier asked Mr. Applegate if there is an update on the Amazon opening.

Mr. Applegate answered that Amazon is working hard to open the second quarter of this
year.

4. Adjourn

Mr. Bruns moved that the council meeting be adjourned. Mrs. Thomas-Roth seconded the
motion. All concurred and the council meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,
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Denise A. Winemiller,
Clerk of Council




